# MONTHLY NEWSLETTER (MATCH) Foundation



ISSUE #3 MARCH 2024

## INSIDE THIS ISSUE:

1.MATCH Foundation Gets aTaste of Kwithu CBO2.Early Graders Shine.

## COMING UP IN MARCH

- MATCH Foundation at Skoll World Forum
- Internation Sports Day
- Visit by Franz Kuhn abc Associates' from Germany
- MATCH Kids to battle out for Championship Titles













### A TASTE OF KWITHU CBO

Fueled by the Segal Family Foundation's focus on collaboration, a MATCH Foundation team journeyed to up North of Malawi to learn from Kwithu CBO, an inspiring organization whose mission is to transform the lives of vulnerable populations in Malawi living in extreme poverty and provide women and children with the opportunity to reach their full potential in an actively sustainable way. Hoping to replicate its success, the MATCH team delved into their Early Childhood Development (ECD) program and after-school activities. Endless discussion with Dr. Anna Msowoya-Keys solidified the power of collaboration and dedication. Kwithu CBO's unwavering commitment to sustainability, evident in their projects, left a lasting impression on the MATCH Foundation team.

Kwithu CBO's ECD program resonated deeply. Its success hinged on a unique approach where some families contributed labor for their children's education, highlighting strong community involvement. Vulnerability assessments ensured the most needy received support, while a two-tiered fee structure addressed financial limitations. The after-school program's focus on well-rounded development through extracurricular activities was another takeaway.

After a valuable exchange of ideas with Anna Msowoya Keys and John Keys, the MATCH Foundation team returned with renewed purpose. Collaboration, community engagement, education's transformative power, and sustainable practices became key takeaways. Inspired by KWITHU CBO, the MATCH team recommitted to their mission of transforming youths through education and sports programs.

### EARLY GRADERS SHINE IN END OF TERM 2 PERFORMANCE

MATCH Foundation held an awards ceremony at Tadala abc Primary School to recognize students in Standards 1 and 2 who enrolled in the after-school reading program. This event aimed to showcase the program's positive influence on the school's students. Overall, the level of performance in all subjects for these 2 classes has improved tremendously and this has been attributed as a result of the reading program. Recognizing these students' achievements emphasized the value of education and the school's commitment to setting all its students up for future accomplishment. Special recognition went to the best readers in standards a and 2, most improved readers as well as the most active and consistent students.

The ceremony was also spiced up with the Youth Parliament session where standard 6 students role-played as members of parliament. The students debated important educational issues, such as how to balance chores and market work with school attendance. This session gave them a platform to voice their concerns and engage in dialogue about their learning environment.